






 

†   Sanctuary Lamp   † 
 
 
 
 

signifying the Eucharistic Presence of  
Our Lord Jesus Christ,  

 

will burn this week in loving memory of  

Mary Kozicki    
(100th Birthday) 

as requested by her 
Children & Grandchildren  

Monday,    January 17   
  6:30pm         Joseph Czerwinski (1st anniversary) 
                       int. Brother, George and Family                                                                  
Tuesday,    January  18     
  6:30pm         Deceased Members of the Milowicki Fam. 
                       int. Family                                                                 
Wednesday,  January  19   
  6:30pm         Frieda & John Juda int. Erwin J. Juda                                        
Thursday,     January  20 
  6:30pm         Msgr. Stanley W. Delikat int. Rosary Soc.                                
  Friday,        January  21   
   6:30pm        Jozef & Agnieszka Halabura int. Basia  
 Saturday,     January  22  
  8:00am         For the Legal Protection of Unborn Children   
  4:00pm         Anna Takash int. Friends                     
Sunday,         January 23 † Third Sunday Ordinary Time  
  9:00am         O Boze Blogoslawienstwo dla Grazyny  
                       i Wlodzimierza Wisniewski Wraz z Rodzina                   
11:30am         Parishioners & Benefactors   
  4:00pm         Robert Schorah int. Joe & Edna Krajewski  

Sacrament of Baptism: Call the Par ish Office dur ing office 
hours to make arrangements for Baptism. 
 
Sacrament of Marriage: Engaged couples should call the 
Parish Office so that the proper preparation may be made at 
least one year in advance of the planned wedding date. 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: One-half hour before daily 
Mass in the Chapel, Monday—Thursday and on Saturday   
from 3:00– 3:45 p.m. in Church; or by appointment. 
 
Anointing of the Sick and the Eucharist:  Please call the 
parish office to arrange for Communion, Confession, and/or 
Anointing of the Sick. Parishioners who are planning surgery 
should contact the priest to receive the Anointing of the Sick 
before the surgery.  
 
RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults): All adults 
who are discerning readiness to join the Catholic Church and 
are interested in becoming Catholic or completing their sacra-
ments should call the Parish Office. All are welcome.  
 
Religious Education Classes (CCD): Children not attending 
Catholic School are educated in the faith through our Religious 
Education Program. Please contact the Office of Religious  
Education and leave a message at 594-1400 Ext. 4. 

WHAT DOES IT MEAN TO BE AN "ACTIVE CATHOLIC?" 
Frequently, those seeking to celebrate Marriage, have children 
baptized or serve as sponsors for Confirmation or Baptism 
request a letter stating that they are parishioners. To receive 
such a letter, one must be registered and in our parish records, 
attend Mass regularly, & be committed to a stewardship of 
time/talent/treasure. If you would like to become a registered 
parishioner, please consider filling out a registration/census 
form located on the table in the back of the Church.  
 

Parish Membership: We welcome new par ishioners and all 
who wish to join our Parish Family. To register, call or visit 
the Parish Office.  Registration forms are available on the table 
in the back of the Church.  Please drop the form in the collec-
tion basket or mail it to the Parish Office.    
                                                                                                                     

Holy Rosary Society:  Members attend Mass monthly on 
the Sunday following First Friday. Recitation of the Rosary 
begins one-half hour before Mass. New members are always 
welcome. For more information call the Parish Office at 302-
594-1400, ext. 0. 
 

Knights of Columbus, Pope John Paul Council 7608: Meets 
the second Tuesday of every month. Mass at 6:30 pm in the 
Chapel, followed by meeting. New members welcome. Contact 
John Kwiatkowski, Grand Knight.   
 

Our Lady, Queen of Peace Prayer Group: Meets on Thurs-
day evenings immediately following the 6:30 p.m. Mass in the 
Chapel. All are welcome to join us in prayer.  
 

The Gift that Keeps on Giving: In your  will you can re-
member your loved ones and the institutions that have been 
important in  your life. We hope St. Hedwig merits your  
consideration. 



 

 

 NEW OFFERTORY BOXES  
IN THE CHURCH  

AND  
CHAPEL 

We recently installed four new  
collection boxes on the wall in 
Church and one box in the  
Chapel. The boxes in Church are 
located on the wall near the First 
Station of the Cross and on the 

wall near the Fourteenth Station. The other two boxes 
are located in the back of the Church on the wall next to 
the holy water fonts. When you enter the Chapel the box 
is located on the right side of the wall near the bulletins. 
The boxes are secure and locked at all times. Each box 
will be emptied at the end of each Mass.  
     There have been numerous times when we did not 
have ushers to take up the offertory collection during 
Mass, therefore we installed the boxes to make it easier 
for you to drop off your donation when you come to 
Church. You may place cash, or a check, or your parish-
ioner envelope in the offering box at anytime before or 
after Mass or as you walk past the box on your way 
back from receiving Holy Communion. If you are una-
ble to attend Mass or are on vacation you may mail your 
donation to the Parish Office. We also offer online giv-
ing through myEoffering with Church Budget, the same 
company that mails out your offertory envelopes to you. 
If you are interested in setting up online  
giving, please call 1-877-393-3330. 

                                  RETROUVAILLE    
  REDISCOVER THE LOVE  
                 IN YOUR MARRIAGE   
Tens of thousands of couples have healed their marriag-
es through Retrouvaille (pronounced Retro-vy).  If you 
know anyone who could benefit from this program, 
please pass this on.  Couples learn to build communica-
tion skills.  It provides help for marriage problems, diffi-
culties or crises.  The next program begins the weekend 
of February 11-13, 2022 at the Family Life Center in 
Malvern, PA.  For more information, or to register, vis-
it www.HelpOurMarriage.org or call 215-766-3944 or  
800-470-2230.  All inquiries are strictly confidential.  

THANK YOU FROM THE 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS     

The Knights of Columbus, Pope 
John Paul II, Council 7608, 
would like to thank everyone 
for making the Christmas Babka 

and Bake Sale such a huge success. We greatly appreci-
ate your support throughout the year and thank you.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pray the Rosary everyday to  
obtain peace for the World”   

 Our Lady of Fatima 


